








June 3, 2003

     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, June 3, 2003 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present, Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Koczak, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (11) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esquire. 

     Prior to the meeting, “Friends of Bellanca”: presented an update on their progress to “Save the Hangar”.  Ms. Jan Churchill, Ms. Sally Monigle and Mr. Carlo Viola were in attendance and Mr. Viola spoke on the activity since the May meeting and expressed thanks to the Board for the time extension until September 9th. 






“SEE EXHIBIT A”

     Also in attendance were City Council President Christophen J. Castagno and Councilman Joseph J. DiAngelo who reported on a recent meeting with Mr. Nathan Hayward, Secretary of Department of Transportation, State of Delaware, regarding the Route 273 corridor.  Since much of the land along the corridor between Route 141 and 

Route 13 belongs to the Trustees, the Board was in agreement that a study should be done. 

     The meeting was called to order and began with a moment of silence. 

     The monthly calendar was updated adding a Restoration Meeting on June 5th and a By-Law Meeting of June 18th. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was approved as submitted. 
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PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Centerpoint: 
     The report from the Friends of Bellanca covers this item. 

Sub-Division—Professional Center—Ferry Cut-off: 
     Plans have been received from Vandemark & Lynch, showing possibly a new entrance to the Center.  Motion made and approved to submit these plans to the City for sub-division. 

Washington Greene: 

      Mr. Indellini reported that he had spoken with Mr. Michini of Coldwell Bankers and that a contract would be 90 days plus 30 if it is someone having been brought by Mr. Michini for him to receive commission.  The Board approved this arrangement.  

Mr. Toner voting NO. 

Basin Road Parcel:
     All negotiations are off with Mrs. Gibellion-Schultz. 

New Castle Family Care: 
     Lease ready for signatures.  Dr. James has asked for exclusion on the Center, meaning no other doctor being brought in.  If this was the case, according to her lease, if another doctor was also in business, she would be able to break her lease in 60 days.  Rent adjustment over a 10 year period. 

New Castle Sailing Club: 
     Awaiting City to act on property swaps. 

Planning Commission: 
     Mr. Stan Sykora presented to PDC meeting, a proposed “Doggie Park” behind the houses on East Second Street (Lunt property).  The proposal was well received at the committee meeting, However, Mr. Sykora did not have a presentation for the Board. 
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Buttonwood Civic Group: 
     Buttonwood Civic Association has asked to use the parcel next to the “Old School” for a scrimmage football field. 

     A long and involved discussion took place and a motion was made to NOT allow Buttonwood Civic Association to use this field for football scrimmage. 

326 Associates—“Staples”: 
     Staples have asked that papers be signed allowing, if an occasion occurs, signage or design to be changed.  Papers to be signed and returned. 

Twin Span Industrial Park: 
     A new mylar was submitted to the Board for proper signatures, since the section where property owner signs was signed by someone, but not a Trustee, on the original mylar. 

     After an involved discussion, a motion was made and carried for the Trustees not to sign  the mylar since there are still items not resolved. 

Sign at foot of Washington Street: 
     The Gambacorta sign which had been placed at the foot of Washington Street was removed immediately after our last meeting. 

Old Hangar: 
     The asbestos survey proposal by Wik Associates was approved to be done and the 

$2,955.00 to be charged to property maintenance, 

Centerpoint—Amazon Lease: 
     The request from Amazon.com to have speed humps installed, was okayed. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 
     A request had been received from National Heritage Program to go onto Trust property to explore wild life and plants, etc. in the vicinity of the Dyke.  Approval was given. 
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PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

     The Battery Walkway, below the Sailing Club will be closed from mid June through September for the repairs to the Sluice Gate. 

     Working on the lights at the Professional Center, have the circuits identified. 

     A tree in Van Dyke Village needs to be cut down. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE:





No report

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

     In researching limits of Library Committees terms, an interesting article was found from 1956, where the budget was $1,600.00 and the hourly rate for the Librarian was raised from $1.00 to $1.50 per hour. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 





No report 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

     Committee meeting on Thursday, June 5th at 4:00 p.m. with Paragon Engineering. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE: 





No report. 
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FIRE STATION COMMITTEE:  





No report 

COMMUNICATIONS: 
     A thank you letter was received from the Flower Beautification Committee, thanking the Board for their contribution. 

     A thank you letter was read from Ms. Christine Knox, a scholarship recipient, thanking the Trustees for their help throughout her college years, even increasing the amount of the scholarship each year.  Ms. Knox graduated at the end of May with a Bachelor of Science degree in Operations Management and Marketing.  

     A letter from Peter Octavio, requesting permission to put nesting boxes in the marsh area , was approved. 

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 

